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Kamay Ferry Wharves 
Removal of viewing platform at Kurnell 
July 2023  

 
Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gweagal and Bidjigal people as the Traditional Custodians 
of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present.  

What work are we doing?  
From Monday 10 July 2023 we will start work to 
remove the existing viewing platform at Kurnell 
where the new wharf will be constructed.  
This work will take around three weeks to 
complete. The work will be intermittent and 
dependent on weather and tidal conditions. 
The works will take place during our normal 
daytime hours 7am to 6pm, Monday to Friday 
and 8am to 1pm, Saturday. 

What will the work involve? 
We will remove the existing viewing platform by 
taking it apart in sections, in a planned and 
organised sequence. In this case we will work 
from the deck level down including the 
supporting timber piles. 

The removal of the structure will be undertaken 
using a 150 tonne, land based mobile crane. The 
removed sections will then be loaded onto trucks 
and recycled.  

What will this mean for you? 
Some work will be noisy, such as the use of 
chainsaws to cut through sections of the timber 
parts of the structure, and the use of a hydraulic 
vibration extractor to remove the piles. The use of 
these types of equipment will be very limited. 

The noise level experienced by people will 
depend on how close you are to the work area. 
Given the vicinity of the viewing platform to local 
residences and businesses, it is not expected that 
there will be any noise impact from this activity.  

Noise monitoring will be carried out during the 
work and in accordance with the approved Noise 
and Vibration Management Plan.   

 

This will ensure we comply with the assessed 
impacts of our work and help minimise any 
impacts to our neighbours.  

Safeguarding the environment 
Floating silt curtains will be used around the 
structure to ensure that all materials are 
captured and removed.  

The removal of the piles will mainly be done at 
low tide to minimise marine impacts. 

Wherever possible materials will be unbolted to 
separate them to minimise noise and possible 
sawdust. 

Most removed material will be either recycled or 
repurposed within the National Park (ie. the 
existing information panels). 

Contact us 
If you have any questions or would like more 
information, please contact our project team on: 

Phone: 1800 718 556  

email 
kamaywharves@mcdgroup.com  

Scan the QR code to view the 
website 

nswroads.work/kamayferrywharves 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience this work 
may cause and thank you for your patience while 
we complete this important work. 

Thank you 

Kamay Wharves Project Team 

If you need help understanding this 
information, please contact the 
Translating and Interpreting Service on 
131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 
718 556. 
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